
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 8TH, 2019 MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, August 8th, 2019.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence to remember our service personnel who have given the utmost sacrifice, and for a friend, Antonia Gilbert, a medic, who passed at the age of 27 from war wounds on August 11th several years ago.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – absent

Also in attendance was Attorney for the Town Kyle Van De Water.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Eric Kusko, 113 Ridge Road – asked about cable TV and would Verizon FIOS be a new provider.  The supervisor answered that there was nothing to report but will look into the matter.
Ray Eurich, Salt Point Turnpike – thanked the administration for giving Stanford such a low tax rate.

LIAISON REPORTS: 










            Councilman Mark D’Agostino had nothing to report.

Councilwoman Linda Eurich had nothing to report.

Councilwoman Mary Weinberger had nothing to report.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: The supervisor said that a serious fire had occurred on Trestle lane on July 27th.  If anyone can help the family who lost everything, Mike Shafer can coordinate any donations.
MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to accept the agenda.  Councilwoman Eurich asked for an amendment to a motion from the Monday night workshop, asking if the civil service law allowed Councilman D’Agostino to vote on it.  After discussion, the amendment was dropped.  A roll call vote was then taken:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. HIGHWAY UNION CONTRACT PROVISIONS: Mark D’Agostino announced that he would be handling the union negotiations and are in the middle of them, wanting a fair and mutually beneficial contract between the taxpayers who pay for the benefits and our highway union employees. Some of the union employees current benefits include 4 months of accumulated paid leave, 1600 hours (200 days) of accumulated paid sick time, triple pay if called to work on certain holidays and if called into work they get paid beginning when they answer the phone wherever they are and not when they punch in and they get paid time and 1/2, a $600 clothing allowance and much more. All we are trying to do is negotiate a fair and mutually beneficial contract between the taxpayers and our highway union employees whose salary and benefits for 5 workers represent approximately ¼ of the town’s total budget.  The Town Board will work on a mutually beneficial but it may take a bit longer.  Mary Weinberger asked about the resolution that was voted on at the Monday Workshop, saying that it should have been discussed in an Executive Session, and asked him why Mark D’Agostino had voted for his own fee of $75 per hour as she thought that was a conflict of interest.
2. UPDATE ON TOWN AUDIT: Councilman D’Agostino read the following email from the auditor.  He stated that over this past year, the Town put in place policies and procedures designed to discover errors and irregularities in regards to the Towns books and records. A report from the town’s independent auditor for this year said: "… To those “interested parties”, you can inform them that the report is taking longer than expected due to the disaster that the financial records were in.  There were numerous transactions posted in the wrong accounts, bank reconciliations were incomplete with no adjustments made to the accounts, payroll transfers were not done properly as “lump” transfers were made into the 
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new payroll account with no accounting for how much of the transfers belonged to each fund.  Furthermore, payroll disbursements were still being posted to the fund checking accounts even though a payroll account was being used.  Basically, I have to go through every transaction for the year and recreate the bank reconciliations to ensure that everything is accounted for properly.  When I issue my final audit report, the accompanying management letter will be citing that the refusal for the Comptroller to turn over requested materials is a major issue.  The Supervisor is still the chief fiscal officer of a town even if a Comptroller is utilized.  Any materials requested by the Supervisor and/or Town Board should be turned over upon request.  Not doing so is a bit of a red flag.  As a result of you bringing this to my attention, I will dig even deeper.  In addition, the fact that she converted herself to salaried and gave herself health benefits will also be addressed.”  In addition the comptroller deleted over 5,000 emails from the town’s computer.  Ted (Egglit) Independent Auditor. 


Audience member Divo Martini asked if there was a possibility of criminal action.  The supervisor responded that this was premature, and Councilman D’Agostino also said “Let’s see what the auditor discovers.”  Mike Shafer asked about the Privilege of the Floor.

3. BARTON LANE: The primary landowner on this ¼ mile road would like the Town to abandon it and make it a private road.  A motion to have a Public Hearing on this proposed road abandonment was made by Joseph Norton, seconded Linda Eurich for September 12, 2019 at 7:30 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  

4. CONFERENCE ATTENDANCE FOR COURT CLERK: The Board gave their approval for Patty Koch to attend a Court Clerk conference from Sept. 29th to October 2nd on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich.  A roll call vote was taken:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Motion carried.  Funding was already in their budget for the conference.
5. CONFERENCE ATTENDANCE FOR TOWN JUSTICE: The Board gave their approval for Frank Weber, Jr. to attend a conference on September 26th on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Roll call vote as follows:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Motion carried.  Funding was already in their budget for the conference.
6. HISTORIAN: Joseph Norton stated that he wanted to appoint Kathleen Spiers as the Town Historian, an appointment that was his prerogative, but made a motion to have the Town Board endorse this appointment.  The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Roll call vote:  Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  Motion carried.  Discussion followed regarding a job description and a stipend, which will be discussed again next month.
7. CEMETERY PROPOSAL: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to accept the proposal of Beyond the Gravestone from Storrs, CT to have several gravestones in the Briggs Cemetery repaired for $3,760.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  

8. ASSESSOR GOTOVICH - CONSENT ORDER: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the Consent Order #52156 for Double D Ranch and Land Co., 2018-2019, signed by Judge James Brands of the Supreme Court of Dutchess County, and approved by Assessor Steve Gotovich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  

9. ATTORNEY TO SIGN CONSENT ORDER: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, for the Town Board to authorize Attorney Ian MacDonald to sign the above referenced Consent Order on their behalf.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: 
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Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  

10. PART-TIME RECREATION HELP: As a matter of information, John Wheeler has been hired as a seasonal worker to help the Highway Dept. and Rec. with mowing, etc.
11. ADDITIONAL COURT HELP: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to allow the Court to retain the services of Joanne Smith, a court clerk in a neighboring town, to help with the Court backlog on an as needed basis.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  

12. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A motion was made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to amend the July 11th Minutes as follows: page 1, New Business, #2, “…behind the Town Hall property, with the goal of providing Stanford residents with a 10% reduction in their electric bill…”  With this addition noted, a roll call vote was taken to approve the amended Minutes: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.   Motion carried.

OTHER: Joseph Norton made a motion, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to authorize certain bills to be paid in advance, such as utilities - electric, fuel oil and telephone, as well as postage, freight, and medical and dental payments, so as not to incur problems or late charges.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  

13. EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to close the regular meeting at 8:12 PM and enter into an Executive Session regarding litigation and other matters.   Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  


The Board members exited their Executive Session at 8:28 PM on the motion of Joseph Norton, second by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – absent.  


With no action taken and no other business, Joseph Norton made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Linda Eurich.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
_________________________________
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

